
 

Rotary International - District 7120               

 July 2024 Issue 1 Dave DeMers, District Governor 

 

   A new Rotary year begins yet let us not forgot what Julie    
Carney brought to our district in sharing Gordon McInally’s 
hopes and ideas. Julie poured her heart out in a personal     
message from her own family’s experiences in regards to    
mental health. Continuity is essence in leadership and I will  
continue making sure we continue to focus on mental health this 
year.  
   This year’s theme of the Magic of Rotary inspires us to      
continue doing great feats of service that have a lasting impact 
on millions of people. As the year progresses, you will hear the 
phrase Simply Irresistible and that is what I want each club in 

this district to become.  
   When Ralph Brandt was District Governor, a term he always said is so important today, “Adapt to Attract.” It 
is important to remember the past but not be stuck in it.  
 
Each year Rotary International sets out themes for each month. This Rotary year (2024-25) year the themes 
are: 
  
July 2024 is Maternal and Child Health Month 
August 2024 is Membership and New Club Development Month 
September 2024 is Basic Education and Literacy Month 
October 2024 is Community Economic and Development Month 
November 2024 is Rotary Foundation Month 
December 2024 is Disease Prevention and Treatment Month 
January 2025 is Vocational Service Month 
February 2025 is Peacebuilding and Conflict Prevention Month 
March 2025 Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month 
April 2025 is Environmental Month 
May 2025 is Youth Service Month 
June 2025 is Rotary Fellowships Month. 
 
   One of my goals for the coming year is to work with the Assistant Governors and all clubs to provide tools 
that will improve membership, club culture and creation of new clubs. Think about how much more “magic” a 
club can perform in their community by having more hands to help in the heavy lifting of projects that show 
the world that we are people of action. 
   I will finish this month’s DG corner by some words from Rotary International President Stephanie Urchick. 
   “The truth is, we’re not going to bring peace to the world, end polio, or grow membership by waving a wand 
and saying some funny words. It’s up to you. You create the magic with every project completed, every dollar 
donated, and every new member inducted. I love my Rotary family and I know you do too. That’s why I know 
that together, we can make every club and district simply irresistible. This year, let us change the world by 
embracing The Magic of Rotary”  
 
  Thank you, Julie Carney, for a great year in leading our district and for providing inspiration to all! 
 
Stay safe and be kind to everyone! 
 
 

DG Dave DeMers 
Rotary District 7120 
District Governor 2024-2025 
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Hear ye! 
   Hear ye! 
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District Governor 2027-2028 Information Meeting 
 

   Have you thought about leadership at the highest level of the district? District 

7120 will be holding an information meeting in September (date & location will be 

determined shortly). This meeting will allow interested persons to learn about the 

exciting position of a District Governor in a non-pressure setting. 
 

    Learn how this role increases your Rotary IQ tremendously. You will discover 

the many opportunities that the role gives.   
 

The information meeting will answer all the questions you may have regarding the 

role. By attending this meeting, you are under no obligation to apply for this    

2027-2028 position. Please consider attending the meeting and learning about what 

many Past District Governors say is the best role they’ve ever had in Rotary. 
 

DG Dave DeMers 

Rotary District 7120 

District Governor 2024-2025 
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Nominations are Now Being Accepted for 2027-28 District Governor 

The District 7120 Nominating Committee is now accepting nominations for District Governor for the Rotary 
Year 2027 – 2028. Are you an experienced Rotarian, with interests in getting deeper into the operation of our 
district? Do you have leadership skills, perhaps underutilized, that need to be exercised? Can you assemble 
and lead a team of like-minded, enthusiastic people?  

If so, please consider submitting an application. Also, look around your club, your Rotary area and our Rotary 
district. Whom have you noticed with the skills needed to lead our district?  Whom would you like to see   
leading District 7120 in a few years? 

Reach out and ask a few questions.  Some people, very qualified people, only need a little “push” to consider 
accepting the rewarding challenge of helping lead a Rotary district to discover and demonstrate its potential 
for Service Above Self. 

To assist you in your effort, here is the Procedure and List of Requirements for a Rotary District Governor: 

A candidate should NOT contact any member of the Nominating Committee, as this would be construed as 
electioneering, which is forbidden. If prospective candidates have any questions they should contact District 
Governor-Elect Jim Crane jpsarchery@gmail.com , or District Governor-Nominee Lisa Norwood              
lgnorwood@gmail.com    

Important information for prospective candidates: 

A Nominee for District Governor must complete an application for consideration as District Governor and 
meet the following minimum qualifications: 

• Must have served a full term as a club president and been a Rotarian for seven years; 

• Must be physically fit and able to withstand at least two rigorous years; 

• Must be willing to devote the required time and be able to perform as hereinafter set forth; 

• Should have at least one year working at the district level in a leadership position; 

• Should have a good working knowledge of Rotary; 

• Must not be a member of the sitting Nominating Committee; 

• Must have the support of his/her club. 

• The application must be signed by the candidate and the secretary of the Rotarian’s club. 

• The application must be returned to the Chair of the District Nominating Committee by the due date on 
the Application (October 15, 2024). 

After receipt of a complete application, the chair of the District Nominating Committee will contact the        
candidate to schedule a personal interview. 

• The candidate will be contacted for an interview time. 

• The spouse or partner of the candidate is strongly encouraged to attend this interview. 

District 7120 Nominating Committee 2024-2025*  
 

Dick DuBois (Chair) Chris McDonald Bill Gormont PDG   
Vern Hecker Ann Bastine Tom Rogers PDG* 
Wendy Winnett Nancy Stelnyk Mike Slovak PDG* 
Julie Carney IPDG*  
ExOfficio: Dave DeMers DG, Jim Crane, DGE      Observer: Lisa  Norwood DGN    
 

The District 7120 Governor Candidate Application can be obtained from any club president, assistant        
governor or past district governor (except those currently serving on the Nominating Committee*). The    
deadline for submitting an application is Tuesday, October 15, 2024. All applications should be submitted to 
Nominating Committee Chair Dick DuBois ddubois50@gmail.com  or 157 Sunset Drive, Horseheads, 
NY  14845 

Interviews will be conducted on October 27, 2024  

mailto:jpsarchery@gmail.com
mailto:lgnorwood@gmail.com
mailto:ddubois50@gmail.com
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Rotary District 7120 Governor 2027-2028 Application  

This application form must be fully completed by the candidate and approved by his/her Rotary  

Club Secretary or Executive Director.  Please return via US Post or email to the Nominating      
Committee Chairperson: Dick DuBois, 157 Sunset Dr., Horseheads, NY 14845 or email to             
ddubois50@gmail.com    This application form must be emailed and/or post- marked on or before 
Tuesday, October 15, 2024.  

  

PERSONAL INFORMATION (Please Print)   

Name: _______________________________ Application Date: ___/___/____ Birth Place:_______________________   

Address: __________________________________ Home Phone: _______________ Cell Phone:__________________   

Email: ___________________________________ Name of Spouse/Partner (If Applicable):______________________   

Business/Profession/Occupation:_____________________________________________________________________   

Employer (Name, Address, Phone):___________________________________________________________________   

ROTARY INFORMATION (Please Print)   

Home Rotary Club: ____________________________ Classification: _______________________________________   

Total years as a Rotarian: _________ Attendance Record (%) for the last 5 Years: ______________________________   

Other Rotary Club Memberships and years: ____________________________________________________________ 
Kind of Membership (Choose Only One): [   ] Active       [   ] Honorary   
Rotary Service (Indicate year or years served):   

   President: ___________ President-Elect: __________ Vice President: ___________ Secretary: _____________   

   Treasurer: ___________ Director: ____________ Other: ____________________________________________   

District Assignments during the past five years: __________________________________________________________ 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Candidate has attended the following (Indicate years attended):   

   District Assembly: _______________________ District Conference: __________________________________   

   International Convention: ________________ Rotary Leadership Institute: _____________________________   

General Information (Community/Civic/Activities): _______________________________________________________ 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

******************************************************************   
Candidate Signature: _________________________________________________________ Date: ____/____/______   

Approved by Club Secretary (Please Print Name) ________________________________________________________   

Club Secretary Signature: _____________________________________________________ Date: ____/____/_______   
  

Revised August 22, 2023  
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In celebration of Pride Month and in recognition that diversity, equity, and inclusion efforts are not just for those in 
minority or vulnerable populations, let’s talk about what it means to be an Ally.  

An Ally is a person who is not part of a particular marginalized group, but who stands up and advocates for the human 
rights of individuals and communities in that group.  Being an Ally isn’t just for straight or cisgender people, it is for  
everyone as within vulnerable populations, there are often more vulnerable populations.  For example, LGBTQIA+ 
(Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer/Questioning, Intersex, Asexual, Plus other sexual identities including     
pansexual and Two-Spirit) people can be allies to others within their community: a white transgender man can be an 
ally to transgender women of color.   

Being an Ally isn’t about knowing everything about a population, but it is about a commitment to ensure all individuals 
in a community can feel a sense of belonging and live a safe, healthy life. Many people are afraid of saying something 
‘wrong’ and avoid engaging in conversations with those they don’t know or on topics they are not comfortable with, so 
how does someone become an Ally? 

Commit to Belonging. The core value that all humans inherently deserve to have a place and a sense of belonging and 
safety in their community and the commitment to being open, learning, and speaking up. 

Actively Listen. Let down your walls and listen to the experiences of others so that you might find common ground and 
better understand their perspective. Understand your Implicit Bias.  

Educate Yourself. Whether it’s about LGBTQIA+, Women’s, or BIPOC (Black, Indigenous, and Persons of Color) history, 
recognize that you very likely don’t have a lot of the history of that group. Take the time to do your own research. Use 
what you learn and share it with others where you can. 

Speak Up. If you hear someone saying something that is not equitable or inclusive, say something. Use your privilege as 
an opportunity to be heard and change perspective for those with less privilege. 

Create Space. Many in minority groups don’t feel welcome, comfortable, or safe in all spaces.  As an Ally, build spaces 
where all people can feel like they are safe and belong.  

Understand and Share Your Privilege. Every human has different resources and opportunities that come with their 
identity. Understand the places where you have privilege and support others.  

Be Humble and Acknowledge Mistakes. We all make mistakes and humility allows us to move through mistakes with 
the 3 A’s, Acknowledge, Apologize and Amend. Say thank you when corrected. Learn from your mistakes and get it 
right the next time.   

Want to start your learning?  Use the links within the article and the resources used to write this article at Savvy Ally 
Action and AllyNetwork as a great place to get started or reach out to the Rotary 7120 Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion 
Committee!  

Submitted by Danielle Tilden 

https://implicit.harvard.edu/implicit/takeatest.html
https://kb.wisc.edu/instructional-resources/page.php?id=119380
https://www.savvyallyaction.com/
https://www.savvyallyaction.com/
https://allynetwork.org/resources/how-be-ally
https://rotary7120.org/sitepage/dei-committee/
https://rotary7120.org/sitepage/dei-committee/
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I could not be more proud to be the chair of RYLA for so many years!  This program has been a valuable and    
enriching experience and I am happy to say that Carrie and Bill Grove will be chairing the program moving         
forward!  If your club does not already participate in this program and would like to have a program presented at a 
meeting, please reach out to me at juliecarney7120@gmail.com and I would love to share the benefits. 

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) is an intensive leadership experience where selected youth develop skills 
as a leader while having fun and making connections.   This year twenty-one candidates converged at Finger 
Lakes Community College in Canandaigua to spend time learning about themselves and the potential that they 
each possess.   
Upon arrival, the students were nervous and very quiet.   They checked in with our staff which consisted of myself 
as the Chair, Bill and Carrie Grove and Simon Devenesh as chaperones.  The students quickly got settled into their 
dorm rooms and returned to start our icebreakers and ground rules for our time together.   Strangers started   
learning names and connections were being made.   
Our facilitator, Chris McDonald from the Rochester SW Rotary Club met with the group Sunday evening and    
started the leadership training.   The extensive sessions went daily from 8am-7pm.   Chris brings in great speakers 
such as: Chad McDonald who talks about anxiety and depression and mental well being, Wanda Martinez-Johncox 
who talks about volunteer opportunities locally and around the world, past exchange students who talk about the 
benefits of exchange and getting involved in all youth service opportunities, and Bach 2 Rock who unifies the team 
with musical collaborations.  Thank you to District Governor Dave Demers for taking time to come over to FLCC 
and see, first hand, the impact that this program makes on the participants.   It is through this kind of leadership 
that our youth feel seen and valued!  
After a full day of learning, the students were then put into small groups to complete tasks such as creating a   
yearbook, designing a t-shirt and the last group made awards for each participant/wrote thank you notes for the 
presenters/went shopping to provide snacks for the week. 
The growth that occurs in a short time, is life-changing and will benefit the participants for a lifetime!  Let’s          
celebrate the youth in our communities - they are our future!!  

Julie M. Carney 
IPDG 2023-2024 
NGSE Chair 
Rotary District 7120 
Finger Lakes Region of NY 
257 Linden Street 
Avon, New York  14414 
(585)519-9466 

 
 

mailto:juliecarney7120@gmail.com
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 Literacy Corner 
 

The Ticket Out of Poverty 
 

is Literacy! 
 

Literacy, the ability to read and write, is the most important factor in determining a person's potential 
life and career.  For those who cannot read, the options are extremely limited – even unskilled   
minimum-wage jobs can be difficult to obtain.  As of 2024, approximately four in five U.S. adults 
(79%) are literate; and approximately one in five U.S. adults (21%) are illiterate.  In New York state 
that figure is approximately 20%. 

 

DISTRICT LITERACY SEMINAR, 2024 
 

Saturday, 28 September 2024 
Rotary Room 

Clifton Springs Hospital  
9:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M. 

 

The topic for this year’s seminar is “Adult Literacy.” 
 

Our two speakers with expertise in adult literacy are:  Olivia Kassoum-Amadou from Cameron    
Ministries, Rochester, and Dr. Christine Green professor of literacy/digital literacy at S.U.N.Y.    
Geneseo, and she is also the Library Director of Allen’s Hill Free Library, Honeoye. 

 
Happy Summer Reading! 

 
Submitted by Elaine S. Ackroyd-Kelly 
District Literacy Committee 

DISTRICT ENVIRONMENTAL ACTION COMMITTEE  
SEEKING CLUB REPRESENTATIVES 

 
The district's environmental action committee is the newest addition to district organizations. 

It has been active in fundraising and promoting local environmental initiatives for four years. 

However, the committee has been a small core group. This year, we have a goal of           

expanding membership to include representatives from all 62 clubs. We are hoping that, in 

addition to being on the district committee, they will chair club EACs. We ask that potential 

members ask the following questions: 

Would you like to help the environment? 

Would you like to do an environment project but don’t know where to start? 

Would you like to participate on a committee that is focused on environmental projects? 

If  the answer is yes: Join the District Environmental Action Team. 

We welcome your ideas and we can help with projects. 
 

Please contact Gary Anderson gwa1948@aol.com. 
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                          Strategic Planning Workshop 
  

The Rotary District 7120 Strategic Direction/Planning Committee assists and guides the development and  
updating of the strategic direction of the district and its Rotary clubs. 
  
Do you dream of your Rotary Club being known as the premier service organization in your community? 
Would you like to retain and attract more members to your Rotary club? You can achieve all this and more 
when you discover the value and importance of an effective Strategic Plan. These concepts have helped 
many clubs grow membership and become a sought-after leader in their      community. 
  
Making a commitment to keep or regain vibrancy within your Rotary Club is the beginning of an attitude    
mind-shift that will allow your club to transform the results of its efforts from average to EXTRAORDINARY. 
  
A well-designed strategic plan allows the club to more effectively use its budget dollars, member’s skills and 
community resources to make a positive difference locally and internationally. The process sets the stage for 
continued strategic visioning and organizational growth development. 
  
For more information or to schedule a workshop for your Rotary Club, contact … 
PDG Bill Gormont 
PDG Scott MacDonell   
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INFECTIOUS DISEASE UPDATE: 

COVID-19, INFLUENZA, RSV, and POLIO  

March 10, 2024 

PDG DAVID HANNAN 

COVID-19, INFLUENZA, RSV, and Other Respiratory Diseases: 

The U.S. Center for Disease Control and Prevention has revised its guidance for when to stay home and when to return 
to normal activities after respiratory infections including COVID-19, Influenza, and RSV. 

1. Individuals should stay home and away from others, including people they live with who are not sick, if they have 
respiratory virus symptoms that are not better explained by another cause.  These symptoms include fever, chills, 
fatigue, cough, runny nose, and headache. 

2. Individuals can go back to normal activities when, for at least 24 hours, both of the following are true: a.) Symp-
toms are getting better overall, and b.) They no longer have a fever, without the use of fever-reducing medication. 

3. When going back to normal activities, individuals should take added precautions over the next 5 days, including 
taking additional steps for cleaner air, hygiene, masks, physical distancing, and testing when they will be around 
other people, especially older adults, young children, and those with weakened immune systems. Children under 2 
should never wear a mask.  

4. Keep in mind that people may still be able to spread the virus that made them sick, even if they are feeling better, 
so it is important to take extra precautions after resuming normal activities. 

5. If individuals develop a fever or start to feel worse, they should stay home and away from others again. They 
should use the same criteria for returning to normal activities as when they first had symptoms and take added 
precautions over the next 5 days. 

6. There is additional guidance for healthcare workers. 

7. Additional information is available at CDC.gov and health.ny.gov   

 
POLIO: 

1. A resident of Rockland County, who had not traveled overseas, contracted Polio in 2022 and the Polio Virus has 
been detected in sewage samples in Rockland, Orange, Sullivan, and Nassau Counties, and in New York City.       
Fortunately, there have been no other cases in the US.  

2. Polio is a paralyzing and potentially deadly disease. The IPV (Salk) Polio Vaccine is safe and effective. It has been 
used for decades, is required for school entry in NY, and is available to anyone over 2 months old. Protect        
yourselves and your family. If you had the full Polio Vaccine series as a child, you do not need a booster at this 
time.  

3. There were 12 cases of Wild Polio Virus Type 1 worldwide in 2023, the last in Pakistan on October 24, 2023. No 
cases have been identified in 2024. 

4. I will be giving a detailed presentation on the PolioPlus Campaign of Rotary International at the District 7120  
Training Assembly in Canandaigua on Saturday, April 13.  
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Vocal Music Competition 

2024-2025 

 

Begin planning THIS SUMMER! 
MEET with your High School Principal/Vocal Music Teacher in August 

 

Sponsored by Rotary District 7120 

In concert with Eastman School of Music, Alfred University, 

 Elmira College, Roberts Wesleyan University and SUNY 

Geneseo 

 

Featuring classical music and musical theatre/production 
• Open to all high school juniors in public, private or 

home schools in D-7120 

• $10,000 Scholarships and cash awards 

• Club Entry fee $200 for each candidate 
Club Auditions in January,  

Regional Competition February 9,  
Finals February 23 

 

More Information at www.Rotary7120.org  
Jack Best, PRID 

Vocal Competition Chair 
jackbest@rochester.rr.com  

c/t: 585-261-0073 

 

http://www.rotary7120.org
mailto:jackbest@rochester.rr.com
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INTRODUCING 

ROTARY 201: A Monthly Information Program via ZOOM 

For Rotarians throughout District 7120 

 

Classes begin on August 22, 8:00 – 8:55 PM 

• 4th Thursday of every month 

• ADVANCED REGISTRATION NOT REQUIRED, BUT HELPFUL 

• ZOOM Link for August posted in August Grapevine 
 

CURRICULUM: similar to college Level 201 courses, Rotary 201 is a monthly information program 
designed to update or provide new information to Rotarians of any age or length of membership.  It 
can be an ideal complement to Club mentorship activities.  

• FACULTY 

• drawn from members of any age or district experience who have a special interest in leading 
a discussion on: 

• The lead article in that month’s  Rotary magazine 

• Rotary’s Monthly theme: 

• August: Membership 

• September: Literacy 

• October: Economics/Community Development 

• Ideas/issues introduced by each meeting’s attendees 

                     º     Want to be on the Faculty,  prepare and lead a 15 minute discussion 

                            on one of the above topics?  Let me know. 
 WANTED: Registrar to record names, Clubs of attendees, 

                      Reporter to take notes,  
 

Interested,  have an idea or want more information?  Please contact me: 

Jack Best, PRID 

Dean Rotary 201 

Rochester Southwest Rotary Club 

jackbest@rochester.rr.com 

cell/text: 585-261-0073 
 

mailto:jackbest@rochester.rr.com
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Our wish is to have at least 

one member of the PolioPlus Society from every club. 
Rotary has been working to eradicate polio for more than 35 years. Our goal of 

ridding the world of this disease is closer than ever. 

As a founding partner of the Global Polio Eradication Init iat ive, we've reduced 

polio cases by 99.9 percent since our first project to vaccinate children in the 

Philippines in 1979. 

Rotary members have contributed more than $2.1 billion and countless 

volunteer hours to protect nearly 3 billion children in 122 countries from this 

paralyzing disease. Rotary’s advocacy efforts have played a role in decisions by 

governments to contribute more than $10 billion to the effort. 

Today, polio remains endemic only in Afghanistan and Pakistan. But it’s crucial 

to continue working to keep other countries polio-free. If all eradication efforts 

stopped today, within 10 years, polio could paralyze as many as 200,000 

children each year. 

By the numbers: 
$3            average cost to fully protect a child against polio 

430 million      children in total vaccinated in 39 countries in 2017 

$100 million    cost to conduct polio surveillance worldwide 

 

District 7120 now has a PolioPlus Society recognized by Rotary International.   

To become a member, you pledge to donate $100.00 or more per year until 

Polio is eradicated in the world.  October 24th is World Polio Day – please 

consider participating by making this pledge.  The commitment form is 

below!  Remember that every dollar is matched 2 to 1 by the Gates 

Foundation. 
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Celebrate 2024 with the Custom Rotary License Plate Available to All New York State 
Rotarians (Please share!) 
 
 

The Rotary International plate is available via mail through the DMV Custom Plates Unit. You can find details at: https://
dmv.ny.gov/plates/rotary-international. (You will need to mail in a letter of proof of membership from your president on Rotary let-
terhead. Scans and PDFs are accepted.) 
 
You can download the PDF order form https://dmv.ny.gov/forms/cp30.pdf, which you will mail in along with your letter of proof of 
membership. 
 
Rotarians who currently have the old Rotary plates and want to switch to the new one should call the DMV Custom Plates Unit at 
518-402-4838, Monday through Thursday between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. 
 
The Rotary International plate is also available with the International Symbol of Access (ISA) (formerly "handicapped" plates) on it 
for any registrant with a disability who qualifies for such a plate.  Any individual qualifying for an ISA must contact the Custom 
Plates Unit at 518-402-4838 before submitting their application. 
 
Personalized custom plates at an extra fee (you pick the characters, i.e., "RTRY"), and custom plates that include the Symbol of  Ac-
cess for individuals who qualify, are also available. 
 
If you have any questions, please email me at ny-rotary-plate@potsdamrotary.org. 
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Please Note: 
 
If you are creating posters to submit to the Grapevine they must comply 
with the Rotary International Brand Center Rules. This includes Rotaract 
and Interact 
 
Please review the examples on these two pages. 
 
You can go to the Rotary International Brand Center and use their      
templates to create your new Club Logos. 

(Continued on page 18) 
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(Continued from page 17) 
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August 11-17 2024  Ages 8 - 21 
https://app.campdoc.com/!/dn/login?r=gvrc  

2024    Ages 6 - 12 

July 7 - 12 2024 Ages 7-15 
July 14 - 19 Ages 16-21 

https://www.sunshinecamp.org/
camper-application/  

July 29 - August 2, 2024 Ages 7 - 18  
August 5 - 9 Ages 19 - 30 

https://www.camphaccamo.org/
applications 

August 10 - 24 2024  Ages 8 -16 
https://www.onseyawa.org/camper-

applications 

https://app.campdoc.com/!/dn/login?r=gvrc
https://www.sunshinecamp.org/camper-application/
https://www.sunshinecamp.org/camper-application/
https://www.camphaccamo.org/applications
https://www.camphaccamo.org/applications
https://www.onseyawa.org/camper-applications
https://www.onseyawa.org/camper-applications
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Camp Haccamo Revs Up Fundraising, Launches LinkedIn,  
and Cultivates Railroad Gardens 

 

Camp Haccamo's 11th Annual Car, Truck, and Cycle Show, organized by the 
dedicated Chuck Krause, once again roared to success, raising an estimated 
$20,000 to support the camp's vital programs. Bob Baliva and his stunning 
1956 Chevy Sedan took home the "Best of Show" honor. The event       
showcased a spectacular array of vehicles and drew in car enthusiasts from 
across the area in support of Rotary’s Camp Haccamo. Mark your            
calendars for next year's show on June 7, 2025, at the Mall at Greece 
Ridge.  

Summer is in full swing, and Camp Haccamo is calling on Rotary Clubs to 
help spruce up the railway gardens that line the beloved Haccamo Railway 
tracks. Each participating club is encouraged to schedule a garden TLC Day 
to beautify these scenic spots enjoyed by countless campers and visitors. Be 
sure to share your club's gardening adventures on social media to showcase 
the Rotary community's dedication to Camp Haccamo. Contact Neal Gorman 

at 212-203-3889 or nealgorman@nrgGOpr.com to schedule your club's garden TLC day. 

In exciting news, Camp Haccamo has launched its official LinkedIn page. This new platform 
will help the camp connect with a wider audience, share stories of impact, and attract even 
more support. Follow the page, share your Camp Haccamo memories, and invite your        
network to join in celebrating the camp's mission. 

Visit the Camp Haccamo website at https://www.camphaccamo.org or their Facebook page to learn more, 
see photos and discover how you can get involved. Let’s work on a project together! 

Camp Haccamo extends a heartfelt thanks to all the area Rotary Clubs who have helped make smiles 
happen for 68 summers! 

Submitted by Neal Gorman  

https://www.camphaccamo.org
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The Genesee Valley Rotary Camp (GVRC) is gearing up for another exciting week of summer adventures! 

GVRC dates this year are August 11th to 17th at Camp Sam Wood in Pike, NY, this completely free program 

provides a fun and enriching experience in a beautiful natural setting. Campers can participate in activities 

like arts and crafts, swimming, archery, and nature exploration, all designed to foster camaraderie,             

independence, and a love for the outdoors. This year’s theme is I Love NY! 

The 19th Annual Big Sky Golf Tournament is a fundraising event happening on July 13th! The tournament is 

organized by the Hoag family of Dansville and all proceeds benefit GVRC. Head over to golf.gvrc.org to    

register for sponsorship (team registration is already full!) The event takes place at the Woodlynn Hills Golf 

Course in Nunda, NY, and finishes the day with a meal at the Big Sky Restaurant and Saloon in Dansville. All 

proceeds go directly to ensuring GVRC can continue offering life-changing summer adventures for years to 

come. 

GVRC is supported by Rotary clubs throughout Livingston, Steuben, Wyoming, and Allegany counties. If you 

know a child in our area that could benefit from this life changing camp experience contact a Rotarian or send 

us a message and we can help you get them enrolled at no cost to their family. 

Submitted by Maryann Stopha Reissig 
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ROCHESTER DEAF ROTARY CELEBRATES 20 YEARS! 
 

Rochester Deaf Rotary Club celebrated 20 years as a chartered Rotary Club on June 11!  It is a very exciting 
time for this club! Our celebration took place at Martin Road Park, where everyone enjoyed a catered BBQ 
dinner from Colby's, with many delicious sides. There were activities, including a balloon toss, with some 
guests getting quite wet!   
 

Past and current members, District Governors, Assistant Governors, and friends from the community, all  
attended our celebration. We showed recognition to all those who have guided us in getting started as a 
unique club, and also those that have supported us through the years. During our picnic celebration, we   
inducted our newest member, Cathie Armstrong! 
 

We appreciated all those that came out to celebrate with us! 
 

We look forward to moving   toward our next 20 years as Rochester Deaf Rotary Club, and continuing to do 
good in our community.  
Waving Hands… 
 
 
 
Submitted by  
Robert Green  
 
  

Some brave people enjoying the balloon toss at RDR’s 20 years picnic! 

RDR club members with PDG Linda Kohl, IPDG Julie Carney and DG Dave DeMers with a new RDR club 
member, Cathie Armstrong (in the center) 
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Penfield Rotary Club Update 
 

Penfield Rotarians enjoyed watching the Rookie Academy Dodgers, the team Penfield Rotary sponsors. Club 
President Laurie Dietrich threw out a ball,  we had lunch at the cafe there. Great time! Go Dodgers! 

 
 

If you would like to join us in these efforts, 
or learn more about our other projects, 
please visit our website https://
penfieldrotary.org/ or Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/
PenfieldRotary. We welcome new       
members and supporters who share our 
vision of service above self. Together, we 
can make the world a better place! 

 

Thanks for all your help!! 

Penfield Rotary Club 

 
Submitted by Neal Gorman  

Corning’s Kate Danforth Community Garden - Spring Cleaning 

     There was a lot to do on a Saturday in May at the Corning Rotary Club’s Kate Danforth Community     
Gardens in South Corning. The stalwart crew of Rotarian volunteers did a general cleanup, bed repair, and 
also organized a compost site at the gardens. With the rain and sun we've been getting, the gardens are  
likely to have a very productive growing season. 
     These garden beds were built in 2017 by Corning Rotarians. Organized and sponsored by Corning       

Rotary, these have been very productive for various community members every year, adding fresh produce 

that otherwise these gardeners would not have.   

Submitted by Jan Harvey 

https://penfieldrotary.org/
https://penfieldrotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/PenfieldRotary
https://www.facebook.com/PenfieldRotary
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Webster Rotary Club 
 
On Thursday, June 20th, the Webster club gathered to celebrate the 

change over from Robyn Whittaker to Penny Swingly.  The club thanks 

Robyn for her many years of Rotary service and her multiple times    

presiding over the club and we congratulate Penny and wish her the 

best in the upcoming Rotary year.  The other good news that was 

shared was that the 13th annual Robynpalooza Golf Tournament raised 

over $18,000 that will help to support peace initiatives in our community    

including firms like RocMaidan. 

 

Joseph Corona 
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 BATH ROTARY STUDENT FUND, INC. ELECTS NEW MEMBERS AND             
OFFICERS 
 

The Bath Rotary Student Fund, Inc. 
(BRSF, Inc.), the scholarship arm of the 
Bath Rotary Club, is a 501c (3) corporation 
which offers scholarships to graduating 
seniors from the following schools: Avoca,                  
Bath-Haverling, Bradford, Campbell-
Savona, Hammondsport, and                     
Prattsburgh.   

It may award the following       
scholarships on an annual basis: Frank E. 
Nicklaus Memorial Scholarship, funded by 
members of the Nicklaus family, (up to 3 - 
$1500 each); Ted Markham Memorial 
Scholarship, funded by members of the 
Markham family, (up to 2 - $1000 each); 
Vern Woolston Memorial Scholarship, 
funded by Bath Rotarian John Gould, (up 
to 1 - $1000); Bath Rotary Club          
Scholarship, funded by the Bath Rotary 
Club, (up to 3 - $500 each); Bath Rotary 
Interact Scholarship, funded by the Bath 
Rotary Club, (up to 2 - $500 each).  No 
child or grandchild of a Rotarian is eligible 
for the scholarships. 

 
The Board of Directors consists of members of the Bath Rotary Club who are in good standing and the   
President of the Bath Rotary Club who serves for the year during his/her presidency. 
At a recent meeting of the BRSF, Inc. Tess McKinley and Eddie VanStine were elected to its Board of       
Directors.  They will join John Gould who will also serve on the board as the 2024 – 2025 Bath Rotary Club 
President, Cheryl Muller, Benita Nesbitt, Jane Russell, and Elaine Tears. 
At the same meeting the 2024 – 2025 BRSF, Inc. officers were also elected, including: Elaine Tears, Chair; 
Jane Russell, Treasurer; Benita Nesbitt, Secretary. 
Over the next few months, the Board of Directors will update the applications for the above-mentioned    
scholarships.  These applications will be available to students by January 6, 2025; the completed              
applications for one or more of the scholarships must be submitted by March 14, 2025.  The scholarship    
recipients and their parents will be honored at the Annual Scholarship Recognition Luncheon on May 15, 
2025. 
 
As in the past, signs will be placed in June in the yards of the scholarship recipients.  These signs recognize 
and honor the students for their academic achievements, extracurricular activities, and community            
service.  Anyone wishing to donate funds for the yard signs, stating a Rotary Scholarship Winner Lives Here, 
may send a check, made payable to BRSF, Inc., directly to: Ms. Jane Russell, BRSF, Inc. Treasurer, P.O. 
Box 37, Pulteney, NY 14874.  Donations for the flowers on the luncheon tables and/or boutonnieres for the 
scholarship recipients can also be mailed to Russell at the above address.  Please write yard signs or     
flowers on the memo line of the check. 
The youth of today are indeed the future of the world and Rotary.  The scholarships offered indeed support 
this belief. 
 
Written by Elaine Tears 
Picture by Nancy Stewart 
 
 

Members of the Bath Rotary Student Fund, Inc. attended the recent 
Bath Rotary Club Changeover Dinner.  Seated left to right are: Jane 
Russell, Treasurer; Elaine Tears, Chair; Benita Nesbitt,                
Secretary.  Standing left to right are: Tess McKinley, John Gould, 
and Eddie VanStine.  Absent from photo: Cheryl Muller.                  

https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
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 GOULD SWORN IN AS 2024 – 2025 BATH ROTARY CLUB PRESIDENT 
 

The Bath Rotary Club held its Annual Changeover Dinner on June 18 at the Charles E. Westcott Post 173 American Legion at which time the 
new officers were installed, and several club members were honored.  The invocation was given by John Gould; next the Pledge of Allegiance 
was led by President Brandi Graham.  Finally, Cheryl Muller and Nancy Latour led the attendees in the singing of “God Bless America”.   
In her opening remarks Graham stated, “Welcome, Fellow Rotarians and guests, to our Annual Changeover Dinner.  It is my great pleasure to 
introduce a very special guest this evening, Rotary District 7120 Governor, Julie Carney.  Julie, we thank you for being a source of inspiration 
and guidance and for leading our district with vision and dedication.  We are honored to have you here this evening to share in our             
celebration.” 
DG Julie administered the Oath of Office to the 2024 – 2025 Officers: John Gould, President; Eddie VanStine, President-Elect; Brandi Graham, 
Past President; Nancy Latour, Secretary; Jay Maslyn, Treasurer; Bob Cole, Co-Sergeant-at-Arms.  LeighAnn Rumsey, Co-Sergeant-at-Arms, was 
not able to attend the dinner. 
Other members of the Board of Directors for 2024 – 2025 were also recognized: Benita Nesbitt, Foundation Chair; Jane Russell, Finance Chair; 
Amanda Cronin, Planning Committee Chair; Cheryl Muller, Youth Services Chair; John Gould, Membership Chair; Elaine Tears, Public Image 
Chair and Bath Rotary Student Fund, Inc. Chair; Tess McKinley, Service Projects Chair; Nancy Latour, Fundraising and Events Chair. 
Recognition was given by President Graham to those local Rotarians who have strived to achieve the ideal of humanitarian service and high 
ethical standards under the Rotary motto of “Service Above Self”. 

• Co-Rookies of the Year: Eddie VanStine and Lillian Fazi.  
• Rotarian of the Year: Elaine Tears.  
• Citizen of the Year: Tess McKinley.   

• Service Above Self Award: Mike Slovak.  
• Paul Harris Fellow+1 Award: Jay Maslyn.  

 

             Secretary Latour asked those Bath Rotary Club Past Presidents in attendance to stand and be recognized.  They included: Don Snyder 
(1997 – 98); Dave Stewart (2005 – 06); Mike Slovak (2007 – 08); Benita Nesbitt (2014 – 15); Elaine Tears (2016 – 17); Nancy Latour (2017 – 
18); Jane Russell (2019 – 20); Tess McKinley (2022 – 23). 
Next, Latour announced the Perfect Attendance/Participation Awards.  The recipients with their respective years of perfect attendance/
participation were: Eddie VanStine (1); Lillian Fazi (1); Brandi Graham (2); Amanda Cronin (4); Jay Maslyn (4); Terry Bilancio (5); Angela 
Mattoon (5); Tess McKinley (5); Cheryl Muller (7); John Gould (8); Jane Russell (8); Nancy Latour (9); Benita Nesbitt (11); Elaine Tears (14); Bill 
White (18); Mike Slovak (20); Al Johnson (22). 
“Serving as the Bath Rotary Club President this year has been an extraordinary honor and privilege.  Reflecting on our journey together, I am 
struck by the incredible achievements we have made, the challenges we have overcome, and the spirit of fellowship that has carried us 
through the year,” stated Graham.  “It is my great pleasure to hand over the gavel to our incoming President, John Gould.  John, this gavel 
symbolizes the authority and responsibility that come with your new role, but is also represents the collective support and trust of every 
member of this club.” 
Upon being installed as the 2024 – 2025 Bath Rotary Club President, Gould remarked that he embraces this moment of transition as an      
opportunity to reflect on the club’s past achievements and to envision a future filled with promise and potential.  “My guiding motto for life is 
‘Take a Sad Song and Make It Better’, a line from ‘Hey, Jude’ by the Beatles.  Rotary is indeed effective in the world since it embraces the 
theme of love your neighbor.” 
 

Written by Elaine Tears 
Pictures by Nancy Stewart 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Awards were presented to the following at the 
Bath Rotary Club’s Changeover Dinner by President 
Brandi Graham.  Rotary District 7120 Governor, Julie 
Carney, congratulated the recipients for their service to 
Rotary.  Sitting left to right are: Eddie VanStine,  
Co-Rookie of the Year; Tess McKinley, Citizen of the 
Year; Elaine Tears, Rotarian of the Year; Lillian Fazi,  
Co-Rookie of the Year.  Standing left to right are: Mike 
Slovak, Service Above Self Award; DG Julie Carney; Jay 
Maslyn, Paul  Harris Fellow+1.                    

Several Bath Rotarians were recognized for their Perfect 
Attendance/Participation at the Bath Rotary Club’s 
recent Changeover Dinner.  Sitting left to right are: Tess 
McKinley, Jane Russell, Benita Nesbitt, Lillian Fazi, 
Nancy Latour, Cheryl Muller, Elaine Tears, and Brandi 
Graham.  Standing left to right are: Eddie VanStine, Bill 
White, Mike Slovak, John Gould, and Jay Maslyn.   
Absent from photo are: Terry Bilancio, Amanda Cronin, 
Al Johnson, Angela Mattoon, and Cheryl Muller.               

Installation of the 2024 – 2025 Bath Rotary Club Officers 
and Board of Directors was held at the club’s recent 
Changeover Dinner.  Sitting left to right are: Bob Cole, 
Co-Sergeant-at-Arms; Brandi Graham, Past President; 
John Gould, President; Eddie VanStine, President-Elect; 
Nancy Latour, Secretary; Jay Maslyn, Treasurer.  
Standing left to right are four of the Board of Directors: 
Tess McKinley, Benita Nesbitt, Jane Russell, and Elaine 
Tears.  Absent from photo are: Amanda Cronin, Cheryl 
Muller, and LeighAnn Rumsey.      
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Pittsford Rotary Inducts New President,  
Presents Annual Awards at its Change Over Dinner 
 
The Pittsford Rotary Club has inducted incoming  
President Kelly Cline, receiving the gavel from 2023-
24 President Mike Ansaldi. Both also were recognized 
with Paul Harris Recognitions in addition to club   
members David Irwin, Lisa Cove, Steve Wilterdink and 
Rotary District 7120 Assistant District Governor     
Sharon Garofanello.  
 
At its recent Change Over Dinner, the club presented 
its annual Ed Francis Community Service Award to 
Pittsford Volunteer Ambulance, and presented its Bob 
Vukosic “Service Above Self” Rotarian of the Year 
Award to Holly and Neal Garber. The club also       
presented thousands of dollars to local and national 
human service organizations thanks to a banner    
fundraising year. 
 
Receiving special recognition was long-time Pittsford 
Rotarian Patrick Mallery. A new school library will bear 
Mallery's name in South Sudan in honor of his 22 
years as adviser for Pittsford High School Interact 
Club. The library is a project of the Bill Cook Foundation in coordination with Building Minds for South Sudan, 
and the club presented Cook a check for $10,000 to support the project and to recognize Mallery's dedicated 
Interact Club service. 
 
It was a great night illustrating the best of "Service Above Self."   
Submitted by Dave Irwin 

Canandaigua Rotary Recognizes a Paul Harris Fellow 
 
At a recent meeting of the Canandaigua Rotary Club 
Bill Hallett was recognized for his third Paul Harris  
Fellowship. Mr. Hallett has been a Rotarian for 47 
years. A Paul Harris Fellowship is awarded to a living 
individual who exemplifies a community inspiration 
and who has brought leadership and service to our 
community. Recipients are Rotarians and community 
professionals in recognition of their outstanding     
contributions, exemplifying the highest ideal in Rotary 
by placing Service Above Self. Recognition of a Paul 
Harris Fellow is an opportunity to show appreciation 
for a person, either Rotarian or non-Rotarian, who 
share these values. 
 
Pictured are 2023-24 Club President Nancy Stelnyk 
and Bill Hallett: 
 
Information and photos by: Jack Kellogg 
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Avon Rotary Club 
 
June 25:  We celebrated our Change 

of Officers Dinner, and it was a truly 

memorable evening. We had the 

pleasure of honoring some incredible 

members of our Rotary family.      

Congratulations to Rotarians Mike  

Giso, Collin Hayes, and Cat Jensen, 

who were all awarded the prestigious 

Paul Harris Fellow recognition. Your 

dedication and service are truly      

inspiring!  

Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 

Avon's Change of Officers Celebration 
 

A special shoutout to Collin Hayes, who was also named our 

Rookie of the Year, and to Cat Jensen, who was awarded our 

Rotarian of the Year. Your hard work and commitment to our 

community do not go unnoticed.  

 

 

 

Outgoing President Mike Ford wrapped up his 

amazing year with a heartfelt message on how 

Rotary is like a family. Thank you, Mike, for your 

leadership and dedication! We also welcomed 

our Incoming President Karen Vanderbilt, who 

inspired us with her vision for the future. She 

beautifully expressed how every Rotarian is like 

a piece of a puzzle, and only together can we 

complete the whole picture. Here's to another 

fantastic year of service, fellowship, and making a difference in our community! Mike Ford 

 

Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 

Karen Vanderbilt presenting outgoing president Mike Ford with plaque 

Collin Hayes  
Rookie of the Year 

Cat Jensen  
Rotarian of the Year 

Mike Giso PHF                                               Cat Jensen PHF Collin Hayes PHF 

https://rotary7120.myeventscenter.com/event/2024-Rotary-District-7120-Conference-87106
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AWARDS LUNCH – Victor Farmington Rotary Club 
 
The Victor Farmington Rotary Club annually            

designates individuals for exceptional community    

service with “Service Above Self” awards.  

 

The Betty Powers Community Service Award          

recipients were club member Kim Yourch and her  

husband Tom Yourch, for their many contributions to 

club service projects and their involvement in a variety 

of community service projects that exemplify the     

Rotary goal of Service Above Self. 

 

The Jordan Pappas Vocational Service recipient was 

Sue Utz, a faculty member at Victor Senior High 

School. This award is based on the recipient’s        

contributions, through their career or profession, to 

making a difference in service to others. She           

implemented a Workplace Learning Program at the 

school as well as being the founder and faculty       

advisor for the school’s DECA Club. DECA, also 

known as Distributive Education Clubs of America, is 

a non-profit organization that prepares high school and college students for careers in marketing, finance,    

hospitality, and management. 

 

Submitted by Dave Luitweiler  

L to R – Rtn Karen Parkhurst, Sue Utz, Tom Utz,   Kerri 
Goodell, VCS, Tom Pappas, VCS Sup Tim Terranova 

L to R – DGE Jim Crane, Kim Yourch, Tom Yourch, Rtn 
Galen Powers 
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Victor Central School Security Program - V F Rotary Club 

The need for school districts to provide a 
safe learning area for faculty and students is 
a priority concern throughout the nation. 
The Victor Central School District (VCS) is a 
large school district located on a single  
campus in the Village of Victor.  

The Superintendent of the district is Dr. Tim 
Terranova, a member of the V-F Rotary 
club. Superintendent Terranova recently  
arranged  for Steve Slavny, VCS Safety  
Officer, to present an informational program 
to the club on the topic of school safety.  

Mr. Slavny is a retired NY State Police    
sergeant.  He presented a comprehensive 
presentation on the steps the district has 
implemented to provide a safe and secure 
environment on the campus.  

Submitted by & Photo by– Dave Luitweiler 
 L to R – VCS Safety Officer Steve Slavny – Club Pres 

Sara Visingard – VCS Supt Schools Tim Terranova 

Canandaigua Rotary Recognizes a Paul Harris Fellow 
 

At a recent meeting of the Canandaigua Rotary Club Judi Gorenflo was recognized for her Paul Harris      
Fellowship. Ms. Gorenflo has been very active in our community especially with Called to Care and has 
brought and mentored 11 refugees from Haiti. Many of the children call her Mom Judi. At one point, she and 
Doug had a family of 5 living with them for 6 weeks while they found adequate housing for them. The Rotary 
Board was so impressed that it donated $250 to Called to Care which was matched by Jodi Kaufman. 
 
 
A Paul Harris Fellowship is awarded to a 
living individual who exemplifies a        
community inspiration and who has 
brought leadership and service to our  
community. Recipients are Rotarians and 
community professionals in recognition of 
their outstanding contributions,              
exemplifying the highest ideal in Rotary by 
placing Service Above Self. Recognition of 
a Paul Harris Fellow is an opportunity to 
show appreciation for a person, either       
Rotarian or non-Rotarian, who share these 
values. 
 
 
 
Pictured are Linda Werts, Jodi Kaufman, Judi Gorenflo, Doug Doebler, and 2023-24 Club President Nancy 
Stelnyk: 
 
Information and photos by: Jack Kellogg 
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Canandaigua Rotary Dedicates  
Central on Main 

 
The Central on Main was dedicated on June 1st 
following the joint effort of the City of          
Canandaigua, the Business Improvement District 
(BID), the Canandaigua Rotary Club, and NY 
State. The Central on Main was born out of a 
need to keep Canandaigua restaurateurs alive 
during the pandemic, while keeping patrons at a 
distance. Patrons can order from various local 
menus that are provided and the meals will be delivered to their table. A band stand has been added through 
the collaborative efforts of many. 
 
Pictured at upper right is the Central on Main   
entrance between 101 and 113 South Main 
Street, and additional off-street  parking off    
Lafayette St. 
 
 
Shown in the middle picture at right is Denise 
Chaapel with City officials and Rotarians. Ms 
Chaapel was a major driving force in the Central 
on Main concept: 
 
 
 

 

Shown in the lower right picture is the ribbon   
cutting by 2023-24 Rotary Club President Nancy 
Stelnyk with the scissors and Canandaigua City 
Mayor Bob Palumbo with City officials and       
Rotarians: 
 
 
 
 
Information and photos by: Jack Kellogg 
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Canandaigua Rotary Honors Canandaigua Senior 

Charles Maneval is a graduating senior with a GPA of 
99.8, and will be attending RIT in Mechanical           
Engineering. He has been active in Rotary’s Interact, 
Key Club, National Honor Society, Student             
Government, Golf, and Bowling. Along with all that, he 
has been running his own landscaping business since 
he was in 7th grade. He has 15-25 accounts, which he 
does weekly maintenance, depending on the weather. 
Ellen Polimeni presented him with Rotary’s Student of 
the Year Award, along with a Dream Chaser         
Compass. 
 
 
Pictured are Ellen Polimeni, Melissa Maneval, Charles Maneval, Jeff Maneval, and 2023-2024 Rotary Club 
President Nancy Stelnyk 

Information and photos by: Jack Kellogg 

Canandaigua Rotary Inducts Corporation 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary executed the newest type and the first of corporate as a Corporate Membership 
named of Boylan Code, LLC. A Corporate Membership allows an associate of the firm to join in Rotary      
activities but the primary member can also become a board member. Representing Boylan Code is Russ 
Kenyon, with associate members being Delaney Glaze and Robert Marks from their Canandaigua office. 
 
Pictured are 2024 Club President Nancy Stelnyk, Ed O’connor, Marty Muehe. Delaney Glaze, Robert Marks, 
Russ Kenyon, Judi Gorenflo, and Janet Tenreiro.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Information and photos by: Jack Kellogg 
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Pal-Mac Rotary   
 
We had quite the action-packed 
lunch meeting in June.   
 
We received Heather Stuber into 

club membership.  Heather works 

for the Reliant Credit Union as a 

Branch Supervisor.  She is keen 

on serving the Macedon and  

Palmyra Communities in any way 

possible. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Also, club member, Christine Casaceli, shared an informative 

presentation about Mental Health Awareness.  Christine chairs 

the Mental Health Committee in our Rotary District 7120. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Jeff Crawford, Club media 

The Service Apron is both a   
symbol of Rotary involvement, 
and a practical piece of our     
welcome into membership. 

Co-president, Debbie LeMoyne places the new 
member pin on Heather. 

Chris shares about the importance of looking 
inward. 
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Pal-Mac Rotary News 
 
 
Paul Harris Fellows Awarded... 
 
Christine Casaceli and Leslie Vecchiotti were          

presented Paul Harris +1 service pins at our Change-

Over picnic at the beautiful hilltop home of Bob and 

Dianne Sloan in Palmyra.  Co-Presidents Dianne 

Sloan and Debbie LeMoyne do the honors.  

 

Submitted by Jeff Crawford, Club media 

Pal-Mac Rotary  
 

Our annual Change-Over picnic at the beautiful hilltop home of Bob and   

Dianne Sloan in Palmyra was replete with good food, fellowship, and     

recognition.   
 

About 40 of us celebrated the leadership of  Debbie LeMoyne and Dianne 

Sloan, co-presidents for 2023-2024. Dianne shared a comprehensive list of 

club  accomplishments.  We were amazed and thankful for all that we have 

been able to do in serving our communities, county and the world-at-large. 
 

Debbie LeMoyne was recognized as Rotarian of the Year.  Her family was 

on hand to celebrate and participate in this presentation. 

 

 

 

Leslie Vecchiotti was given the      

Margaret Brooks Distinguished     

Service Award for her many years of 

Rotary involvement in our club,      

district and world.  This is not an    

annual award, reflecting its special 

nature. 

 

To conclude, the gavel was given to 

incoming president, Marie Fessler.  

 

Tears of joy and much laughter     

permeated our picnic! 

 
Submitted by Jeff Crawford, Club media 

Incoming president, Marie Fessler, is flanked by outgoing co-
presidents, Dianne and Debbie. 

Debbie's daughter shares... 

Leslie with her 
Margaret Brooks 
Citation. 
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Honeoye Lake Rotary Club  

HCS STUDENTS RECOGNIZED FOR ACHIEVEMENT AND SERVICE 

The HLRC had many proud moments as it honored our last 
group of Students of the Month for April, May and June then 
proceeded to present awards to our Salutatorian and      
Memorial Award recipients at graduation.  

 

Our Students of the Month for April 
were Nathan Johnson and Owen 
Reynolds.  May found us honoring 
Fiona LeBouthillier and Owen Cu-
ba. We honored Ryan Horton as 
our middle school    Student of the 
Month for June.  All students were 
nominated by their teachers.   

Molly Rubadeau earned the Salutatorian title and received her award for this at graduation.   

Our last group of student award winners is our three Memorial Award winners who were surprised when their 
names were announced at graduation.  After applying for the award, being interviewed by a panel of          
Rotarians and waiting patiently to hear the results at graduation. Mollie Asquino, Riley Bastain and McKayla 
Johnson proudly accepted this honor.  All three candidates did an outstanding job at the interview session 
and their applications were also highly rated.   

Congratulations to all these students as well as their parents.  Without parent support, direction and        
guidance these students may have not received these awards.   

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 

Penfield Rotary Celebrates 75 Years of Service,  
Passes the Torch to New President 
In a year of milestones, the Penfield Rotary Club,   
celebrating its 75th anniversary, recently held its    
Changeover Dinner, marking a special occasion by 
thanking outgoing President Laurie Dietrich and         
welcoming incoming President Lisa Ford. 

Laurie, a lifelong Penfield resident, is a Licensed    
Associate Real Estate Broker at Hunt Real Estate. 
She attended Cazenovia College and RIT. Rotary is in 
her blood as she proudly followed in the footsteps of 
her father, Bill Pethick, a cherished and long-serving 
member of the Penfield Rotary Club. Her leadership 
leaves a lasting impact on the club's community      
initiatives. 

Lisa, an IT Project Manager at Paychex, brings a fresh 
perspective and enthusiasm to the role. She is active 
in the community volunteering also with the Penfield     
Community Victory Garden. She shares Rotary’s   
passion for service and community betterment. Lisa   
attended RIT and is originally from Needham, Mass.  

Submitted by Neal Gorman 

Pictured above is the 2024-2025 leadership team: left to 
right are Neal Gorman, Dana Marrer, Tara Dumont, Lisa 
Ford, Laurie Deitrich, Jerry Christopher, Dennis Shew, 
and Paul Marinucci.  
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Honeoye Lake Rotary Club  

CONCERT SERIES KICKS OFF 

 

July 5th found members of the HLRC welcoming many concert goers to the Gazebo in Honeoye when we 
kicked off the 2024 Friday night series.  Audience members enjoyed being entertained by our first group as 
they listened to the music of John Dady and Friends.   

This is always a fun time as we initiate our concert program and give our guests a chance to relax and enjoy 
time to reacquaint with friends they have not seen for a while. Our series takes place  every Friday evening 
at 7 and concerts last about two hours.  (Rainy evenings will find us in the   auditorium at HCS.)  Concerts 
are free and open to the public so grab your lawn chairs or blankets, join us on the gazebo lawn and share 
some fun with other audience members and, of course, the group that is entertaining everyone that 
week.  The HLRC would like to see your smiles and greet you personally. 

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 

Spencerport Rotary  
 

When traveling, it is always great to be able to attend a Rotary meeting in 
another state or country. On a recent trip, 
was not able to attend a meeting but did 
see this beautiful Rotary project in 
Gdansk, Poland. Their club                
commissioned a replica of a beautiful 
cathedral, St. Mary's Church, which now 
stands outside the cathedral. 
 
Submitted by Colleen Farley  
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Dundee Rotary Welcomes 2024-2025 Co-Presidents 
 

Dundee Rotary held its annual changeover picnic for the new year. Many thanks to John Frederick for     
hosting this event once again. What a wonderful place to celebrate all the work Dundee Rotary has done in 
the past year and welcome in the new year. With food and drinks aplenty, John entertained the crowd with a 
rousing game of trivia, awarded prizes for each duck that 
was plucked from his hot "pond", and handed out 
“Dundee Rotary at Work” t-shirts to every member. A 
great time was had by all as we look forward to another 
year of community service. 
Submitted by Lauren Snyder 

Picture is the winning trivia team of Rob Neu (L), Chad 
Pickering (CL), Tom Shepard(CR), and Renee      
Pickering (R).  

Pictured are outgoing President Bill McIlvride (L), 
and incoming Co-Presidents Joan Washburn (C) 
and Alan Giles (R).  

 

Rush Henrietta Rotary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Submitted by Steve Synesael 

Holly Evans received a Paul Harris for her service to 
the Rush Henrietta Rotary.   Bob Owens presented it 
to her. 

Holly Evans ended her presidency and Janet 
Walker will lead the Rush Henrietta Rotary for 
the next year.  
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Dundee Rotary Builds, Finishes and Distributes 56 Bookcases 
 
For the past 11 years, Dundee Rotary's signature annual project has been building and distributing        
bookcases to Pre-K graduates at the Dundee Central School. Bookcases are completed with each child's 
nameplate and a Rotary insignia. This year, 2023-24, the bookcase project was expanded to include PreK 
grads from the Bradford School District, adding 14 more bookcases to the total for 2024. 
 
As is true every year, several community organizations (Our Town Rocks, Team Charlie, Dundee Fresh, 
Dundee Library, Dundee Fire Auxiliary, and the VFW Auxiliary) donate books which are given to the children 
along with the bookcases. This year, one of our Rotarians, Fran Willis, wrote and published a book that    
explains how the bookcases are made. Each child also received a copy of Mrs. Willis's book. Special thanks 
go out to Rotarians Alan Giles, Rob Neu, Dave Semans, and John Frederick as their woodworking skills 
made this project possible. 
 
Pictured are  some of the  grads at Bradford receiving their bookcases and books, two of the grads at DCS 
(Milia and Parker) with their bookcases and books, and a copy of Mrs. Willis's book. 
 

 
Dundee Rotary has written instructions for building the bookcases available to share with any club that would 
like to take on a similar project.  Contact laurenrsnyder@gmail.com to get a copy of the instructions. 
Submitted by Lauren Snyder 

Spencerport Rotary  
 

Spencerport Rotary recently held their Changeover Dinner, with the 
Presidency being turned over from Ann Demers to Colleen  Farley. 
Two Paul Harris Fellow recognitions were given to Rotarians Simon 
Devenish and Laura McFarlane...well deserved recognitions for their 
hard work on the club's Strategic Plan. 
 

Submitted by Colleen Farley  
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Newark Rotary Club 
 
Luis Alonso Barbosa was Newark’s Rotary exchange student for the 2023-2024 academic year. Arriving in August from Tehuacan, 
Puebla, Mexico, he departed at the beginning of July. Our club aims to engage exchange students in school activities, and Luis    
enthusiastically embraced this goal. Despite having already graduated in Mexico and being ineligible for NY State High School 
sports, he joined the Cross Country, Swim, Tennis, and Track teams to train and motivate his teammates. Luis excelled                 
academically, consistently making the high honor roll, and delivered daily weather reports on the morning televised school          
announcements. 
 
Luis also thrived in the arts, participating in the musical, the one-act play, choirs, and band. Although he had never played an      
instrument before, he took up the saxophone and performed a song with the high school band at the end-of-year concert. Even when 
school functions conflicted with Rotary Exchange events, Luis made a point to attend both, often enduring long days and multiple 
rides. 
 
Rotary and his three host families provided numerous travel opportunities, including trips to Hawaii, the Catskills, Niagara Falls 
(American side), the Allegany Mountains, various locations around Rochester, and Saratoga Springs. Luis was honored to deliver 
the youth exchange speech at the Saratoga Springs District Conference. These experiences helped him grow as a young adult,     
improve his English, and gain confidence in public speaking. 
 
Luis was very active with the Newark Rotary Club, attending nearly every meeting and participating in many club activities. His 
exchange provided Newark Rotarians with a deeper understanding of Mexican culture and was a wonderful experience for Luis. He 
will be greatly missed, and we wish him much success in the future.  
 
In this picture, Luis and his host families.  
 
Submitted by Charles L Waterman 
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Newark Rotary Joins Forces with Habitat for Humanity to Frame a House 
 
On Saturday, June 22, 2024, the Newark Rotary Club partnered with Habitat for Humanity to frame a house, marking a significant 
milestone in their ongoing commitment to community service. This collaboration exemplifies the spirit of giving and the power of 
collective effort. 
 
The Newark Rotary Club, known for its dedication to local and international service projects, made a generous donation of $10,000 
to Habitat for Humanity. These funds were earmarked for purchasing essential building materials, ensuring that the project had a 
solid foundation—both literally and figuratively. 
 
On Saturday morning, a group of Newark Rotary volunteers 
gathered at the build site, ready to contribute their time and 
skills. Among the volunteers were professionals from various 
fields, retirees, and even a few high school students, all united 
by a common goal: to build a safe, affordable home for a family 
in need. 
 
The "build day" was a testament to the power of teamwork and 
community spirit. Volunteers worked tirelessly under the guid-
ance of experienced Habitat for Humanity staff, learning new 
skills and supporting each other throughout the day. By the af-
ternoon, the framework of the house was taking shape, a tangible 
representation of the collective effort and dedication of everyone 
involved. 
 
This project is just one example of Newark Rotary's ongoing 
commitment to improving the lives of others. Through their 
financial support and hands-on involvement, they are making a 
lasting impact on the community. The partnership with Habitat 
for Humanity not only provides a family with a new home but 
also strengthens the bonds within the Newark community,     
inspiring others to get involved and make a difference. 
 
 
Submitted by Charles L Waterman 
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Chemung County Sunrise Rotary 
 

We had our change over breakfast on Wednesday, 
June 29th at the Clarion Hotel in Elmira NY. Kristie 
Crossley, right, out-going president for 2023 - 2024 
exchanged pins with Melissa Morse, left, incoming 
president for 2024 - 2025.  Thank you Kristie for a 
great year with many accomplishments and with more 
ideas for the coming year! Congratulations Melissa on 
becoming our new club president!  
 

We had a highway cleanup day on Saturday, June 
15th. We have ideas on how to add more color and 
flowers to this exit ramp for the Arnot Mall. 
 

Sandy Jessup 
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Fairport Rotary Club 

On June 17th, Fairport Rotary celebrated President 
Tom’s year with a pre-dinner cocktail party followed by 
a steak dinner.  Tom shared a review of the past year 
where the club raised and distributed over $30,000 in 
efforts to make our community, our region, and the 
world a better place.  Thank you, Tom, for your     
leadership and dedication to the club and Rotary    
International.                                     

Tom then handed the gavel off to Andrew Spreter, 
who will take Fairport Rotary into 2025.  President  
Andrew began by thanking everyone for the honor. He 
noted that several years ago he was “kind of looking 
around for something to do” and ended up finding 
Fairport Rotary a welcoming place. On top of receiving 
the gavel, he was also awarded his first Paul Harris 
Fellow and was (carefully) pinned by his wife, Katlyn. 

In addition to President Andrew’s PH Fellow, the club also awarded Pieter Smeenk and Terry O’Neill with 
their PH+2 pins for their contributions to the Rotary Foundation.  And John & Maureen Hall, accompanied by 
their two sons and four grandchildren, awarded their youngest grandson, Holden, with a Paul Harris Fellow.   

It was a great evening of celebration and fellowship! 

Submitted by Domenick Cecconi 
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Seneca Falls Rotary 
 
We collected and delivered cereal to the Seneca Falls Police Department hoping to keep Chief Snyder out of 
the  dunk tank. 
 
Submitted by Lori Gnau 

Seneca Falls Rotary 

 
Submitted by Elizabeth Becht  

That evening, our Club members donated close to 100 boxes of  cereal to 
the Seneca Falls Police Dept. as part of their “Cereal for Summer”       
program. (see article below) 

There were several Paul Harris recipients at the dinner.  Pictured from left 
to right are: Lisa Gnau, Lori Gnau, Mike Bellone, Julie Bellone, Linda 
McKeveny, Denise Capozzi, Dave Swenson, Diane Macaluso, Melissa 
Markel, Diane Cappellino and John Talbot.  Missing are Duane Moore, 
Mike Ferrara and Phil Dressing  

At our changeover dinner on June 
26

th
, Past President Julie Bellone 

passed the gavel to this year’s     
President Linda McKeveny.  
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Corning Rotary Awards Scholarships 
 

At the June 20th meeting of the Corning club, this year’s scholarship winners and their 

parents were treated to lunch prior to the presentation of the scholarships.  Rotarian 

Yumiko Akiba, chair of the scholarship committee, introduced our Scholarship winners 

for 2024.  In all, $10,000 in scholarships was awarded.  Congratulations to all our        

recipients. 

•Patrick Thomas was the first announced recipient. He will be a graduate of the 

CPPHS.  His volunteering included: the Corning Wineglass Marathon 2021, Boy Scouts 

food drives, Finger Lakes trail cleanup, helping others with Eagle Scout projects, and the 

Corning Joint Fire District. Patrick’s educational goals include becoming a firefighter and 

a paramedic.     

•Abigail Reppert was the second recipient.  She will graduate from CPPHS and was 

involved with the Youth Activation Committee (2021-2024) Class treasurer 2024,         

Children’s Ministry leader at Victory Highway Church, Special Olympics Polar Plunge, 

Wineglass Marathon, and the Corning-Painted Holiday Food drive. Abigail plans to      

pursue a career in Physical Therapy. 

•Sofia Scouten was our third recipient.  She like all of the others will graduate from CPPHS.  Her       

service, includes singling with the Crystal City VFW Post 524 Honor Guard, Food/Personal care product 

collection for the Corning Food Pantry, and Volunteer coordinator of the mile 24 water station for the 

Wineglass Marathon. Sofia plans to pursue a degree in Biology and Zoology. 

•Meagan Gensel was another CPPHS graduate.  Her service includes Head judge at the Elmira Youth 

Court, counselor at the Corning track and field summer camp, and volunteer at CMoG. Meagan wants to 

pursue a career in International business and minor in Foreign Language, Spanish, in particular. 

•Christina Twiggs was our 5th recipient from CPPHS.  Her volunteer service list was long,  Choristers 

Club, Sister Cities Association of Corning, Order of Deaconess and Home Missioner, CPPHS Diversity, 

Equity, Inclusivity, and Accessibility Board, Corning Museum of Glass, CMoG teen leadership council, 

and USPS Stamp out Hunger Food Drive. Christina plans to pursue a profession in Science and        

Medicine. 

•Christopher Russell–Rivera of CPPHS was the final scholarship recipient.  His service included  

Spencer Crest Nature Center, a playhouse for a girl with leukemia, 3D printing club at CPPHS, and the 

CMoG Leadership Council. Christopher wants to pursue a career in public interest and government work. 

 

 

Submitted by Jan Harvey 
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Geneva Rotary Club  
 

The Geneva Rotary Club presented three Paul Harris Fellows in the 

last two weeks. Rosalie Gabriele, caregiver to long-time Geneva    

Rotarian Dr. Ken Steadman, received the first Paul Harris. Dr. Jim 

Dickson, chair of the Rotary Paul Harris Committee, led the ceremony 

at Dr. Steadman's home on July 2. The 

next day they attended the weekly    

Geneva meeting at Dana's Time Out. 

At the July 10 meeting Paul Harris 

awards were presented to Diana Perry, 

manager of the Canandaigua National 

Bank Geneva office and past president 

of Rotary, and Bruce Habberfield,  

manager of business development and 

special projects for Finger Lakes Railway in Geneva. Bruce has been          

especially helpful with the annual Geneva Rotary Santa Train. 

 
Submitted by Philip G. Beckley 

Geneva Rotary Club  
 

The Geneva Rotary Club has elected and installed new    

officers and board of directors members for the 2024-2025 

Rotary year. Taking over as club president from Diana Perry 

is Jason Haag. The Geneva president-elect is Kerry         

Lippincott, executive director of Historic      Geneva, and the 

vice president is Dick Austin, Performance Manager for   

vAuto and co-owner of Bella's Sicilian Ristorante and Bella's    

Seneca Lake Steakhouse in Geneva. President Jason     

welcomed two new board members, Kathy Fuchs (left),  

English professor at Finger Lakes Community College, and 

Tamara Carter, Sales Manager at Fairfield by Marriott in   

Geneva. 

Submitted by Philip G. Beckley 
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Dansville Rotary Club  
 
Dansville Rotary Club held its Changeover Dinner on the evening of June 25 

at  Turtlestone Bar and Grill in Conesus.  President Jay Gregorius cheerfully 

handed the gavel over to incoming President Amy Pollard.  Members       

expressed thanks to President Jay for a productive and enjoyable year by 

presenting him with the Past President Plaque and gavel.  Our new       

President, Amy previously served as Club President 2021-2022. 

 
In addition, Dansville Rotary paid special tribute to 41-year Club member, 

Floyd Sick, who passed away in October 2023 following complications from 

a fall at his home.  Floyd’s honors included both      Rotarian of the Year and 

the Paul Harris Fellowship Award.  Close family friend and fellow Rotary 

member, Terry Muchler, made the presentations to Floyd’s family, Shelly 

(Mrs. Floyd) Sick, Floyd’s son   Joshua and daughter, Hailey (Sick) Snyder. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before handing the gavel to Incoming President Amy Pollard, President Jay presented Paul Harris            

Fellowship Awards to Kevin and Rachele Sick for their exemplary service to the Dansville community.   

 

Submitted by Teresa Dearing   

PRESIDENT JAY GREGORIUS, KEVIN SICK, RACHELE SICK 

LEFT TO RIGHT, ROTARIAN TERRY  MUCHLER, 
SHELLY SICK, JOSHUA SICK, HAILEY (SICK) SNYDER 

INCOMING PRESIDENT AMY  
POLLARD with    OUTGOING 
PRESIDENT JAY GREGORIUS 
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

 
1) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Calendar Submission Page:   
https://rotary7120.org/sitepage/club-calendar-submission-form 
Complete the Club Calendar Submission Form and click the submit button. 
 
If there are Registration Forms, Image Files, Graphics, or any Other File you wish to 
make accessible to Rotarians for this event, send them as attachments to: Jim         
Kozlowski, District Calendar Coordinator at  jim.koz65@gmail.com and mention the 
name and date of your event. 

 
2) ) If your club does use Club Runner, go to : 
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/articles/how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
And the article will help you create an event. 
 
 

 

https://rotary7120.org/sitepage/club-calendar-submission-form
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/kb/articles/how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
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Spring 2024 
Dear Sponsor,    
                                   

The Camp Star Board is planning its Annual Golf Tournament.  The Golf Tournament will be 
held at the Indian Hills Golf Course on Monday July 22, 2024.  Sponsorship, donations, and 
golfer entry fees will be used to support 60 children for six days at camp. 

 

Camp Star is a summer camp for handicapped children between the ages of 6 and 12 years of age that otherwise 
cannot attend camp.  This camp is held annually at the Y at Watson Homestead in August and the funds from this 
tournament will help to allow us to offer this camp at no cost to the camper. The cost is over $500.00 per camper 
for an entire week of fun. 
 

Depending on your level of Sponsorship (see enclosed flyer for Sponsorship levels), your business may receive   
valuable publicity such as: 

Signage at the event 
Product booth at the event 
Recognition in printed materials 
Advertising and links on our Camp Star Website 

 

We also welcome donations for the raffle as well as  special prizes for example longest drive, closest to pin, team 
prize winners and last place team, We hope that you can help us make this a great event! 
 

Door prizes are always welcome! 
 

Respectfully yours, 
Marianne Kalec 
Camp Star Golf Tournament Chairman 
PO Box 697 
Horseheads, NY 14845 
607-738-2819 
 

Sponsorship Opportunities: 
 

(SPONSOR MUST BE REGISTERED BY JULY 15,2023 TO BE LISTED ON THE GOLF BROCHURE) 
 

$    100.00  Friend of Camp Star Sponsorship (Name listed in Brochure) 
 

$    200.00  Tee and/or Green Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on course) 
 

$    200.00  Closest to the Pin Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on course) 
 

$    200.00  Straightest Drive Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on course) 
 

$    350.00  Dessert Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on tables) 
 

$    500.00  Beverage Cart Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on cart) 
 

$    500.00 Lunch Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and sign on tables at lunch) 
 

$    750.00 Scorecard Sponsorship (Name in Brochure and Name on all the scorecards) 
 

$  1,200.00 Cart Sponsorship (Name in Brochure, Name on all Carts, One Team Entry Fee) 
     

    $  1,200.00 Awards/ Dinner Sponsorship (Name Banner on Display at Dinner, In Brochure, One Team 
Entry Fee) 
 
Donations: Monetary, raffle items, other. (Raffle items valued over $100 may be used as Grand Prizes.)  
Name as it is to be displayed:______________________________________________________ 
Item Description: ________________________________Approx. $ value: ___________________  
Contact Name:__________________________________ Contact Phone #: ___________________  
Mailing Address: ______________________________________________________________ 
Email Address:______________________________________________________________ 
Tax ID 23-7063766         
 
CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Camp Star   501(c)3  
          PO Box 697     
          Horseheads, NY 14845  
          607-738-2819 
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      Camp Star Golf Tournament 
 

       4 Person Scramble Indian Hills Golf Course 

      Monday July 22, 2024 

      Sign in at 11:00 Shotgun at 12:00 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     Player’s Application 
 

Additional information?                 
HYPERLINK mail-

to:Campstargolf@stny.rr.com  
 

Campstargolf@stny.rr.com 
607-738-2819 

By playing in the Camp Star Golf Tournament, you are helping to send children with disabilities to a summer 

sleepover camp. An opportunity they would not have without the generous support of people                           

like you.                                                                        

Thanks for being a good neighbor! 

A $90.00 entrance fee for each player must accompany 
this application. Please write the check to Camp Star and 

mail to: 
 

Marianne Kalec/Camp Star                    
PO Box 697                                                                

Horseheads, NY 14845 

 

Fee includes golf, cart and dinner 

• Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 
 

• Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 
 

• Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 
 

• Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

mailto:Campstargolf@stny.rr.com
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HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY  

39th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 

Monday, July 29, 2024, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE – OLD HICKORY GOLF CLUB, 6653 
BIG TREE RD., LIVONIA, NY 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES! 

Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, and support 
Camp ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 
HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 
 

Address:   _____________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 
 

  _____________________________________  4th Person ______________________ 
 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

___ Check if you do NOT have a foursome and would like us to assign you to one. 
 

Golf, Cart, Lunch, Steak Dinner & 3 Raffle Tickets $95 per person  $_________ 

Dinner Only…………………………………………...$25 per person  $_________ 
 

Make checks payable to:  Honeoye Lake RotaryFoundation 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 07/09/2024 

GOLF HOLE SPONSORSHIP  
_______ Corporate-Patron @ $150.00 each includes golf & dinner for 1 person 

_______ Associate – Eagle @ $75.00 each 

_______ Affiliate – Birdie @ $50.00 each 

_______ Friend – Par @ $25.00 each             
Total amount enclosed: $____________ Questions: Jeanne Hamele 585-729-9118 or jnnhamele@aol.com 

Name to be used on sign:_________________________________________________ 
 

about:blank
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Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 

Check the District Calendar 
for additions and changes 

“Click” on the calendar 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of 

every month 

 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

 

July 20 ROC Pride Parade 
South Avenue and Science Parkway  
11:00 a.m. 
 
2024 DISTRICT GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Friday, September 6, 2024 
Location- Reservoir Creek Golf Course, 
Naples, NY 
Cost-$90/golfer 
Registration- 11-11:45; tee at 12 noon 
 
District Literacy Seminar 
Sat Sep. 28, 2024 at  
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.. 
Clifton Springs Hospital Rotary Room, 
2nd Floor 
2 Coulter Road 
Clifton Springs, NY 

 
                    July 2024 
July 12, 13 Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival 
Geneseo Village Park 
 
July 13 GVRC Big Sky Golf Tournament 
 
July 16 Avon Rotary Blood Drive  
Avon Inn 
 
July 22 Camp Star Golf Tournament 
 
 
July 29 Honeoye Lake Rotary 
39th Annual Golf Tournament 
Old Hickory Golf Club 
 

                    August  2024 
August 9 Newark Rotary Cash Raffle 
 
August 10 Avon Rotary Corn Festival 
 
August 10 Spencerport Rotary Golf 
Tournament 
Timber Ridge Golf Club 
 
August 13 Geneva Rotary 
Lucky Friday the 13th. Golf Tournament 
Big Oak Golf Course 

https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/
mailto:hselleck@empacc.net

